
 
June 15, 2018 
 
Dear Colleagues:  
 
As we continue to raise awareness of the JU Academic Profile in a variety of ways…. 
 

Dr. Gretchen Bielmyer-Fraser, Dr. Annmarie Kent-Willette, and Dr, Melinda Simmons 
presented “Full STEAM Ahead: Merging science and communications to investigate 
environmental questions.” At the Society of Environmental Toxicology and Chemistry, 
International meeting in Rome, Italy. 

Dr. Kim Capriotti is a member of the NCAA Division 1 Men’s Basketball Oversight Committee, she 
has been assigned to two working groups (non-scholastic basketball issues and recruiting issues), 
which were created based on the recommendations from the Commission on College Basketball 
report.   

Dr. Richard Cebula was awarded the Mid-Continent Regional Science Association Award for 
Distinguished Service and Scholarship on June 6, 2018.  

Dr. Teri Chenot and Dr. Roberta Christopher, co-directors of the Quality and Safety Education 
for Nurses (QSEN) Institute Regional Center at Jacksonville University and Dr. Cheryl Bergman, 
the Interim Dean of the Brooks Rehabilitation College of Healthcare Sciences, welcomed the 
350+ participants at the 2018 QSEN National Forum in Bonita Springs, Florida (May 30 – June 1, 
2018). The Forum attracted innovators from across the globe to (a) share innovations that 
enhance QSEN competency integration in academic and/or practice settings and (b) innovations 
that demonstrate evidence of behavior change or system change supported by underlying 
quality and safety competencies. The focus of this year’s Forum was evidence-based practice. 
Drs. Chenot and Christopher’s podium presentation was entitled, “Taking QSEN on the Road to 
Build Academic-Clinical Partnerships.” To learn more about QSEN, please visit the QSEN Institute 
Regional Center at Jacksonville University’s website: https://www.ju.edu/qsen/ 

Professor Erik DeCicco, will spend the summer working as Artistic Director with Florida State 
College of Jacksonville Artists' Series and the Summer Musical Theatre Experience production of 
Young Frankenstein.   

Dr. Robin Edge, Communication Sciences and Disorders faculty member just elected as Florida’s 
representative to the American Speech-Language-Hearing Association Advisory Council for a 
two-year term beginning January 2019. The council is charged with identifying and discussing 
issues of concern to ASHA members and providing information on those issues to the Board of 
Directors.  

Dr. Bryan Franks and Dr. Ashley Johnson received EPIC funding “Resident and migratory sharks 

/qsen/


utilizing Jacksonville’s coastal waters: Examining their role in NE Florida’s ecosystems” ($20,505) 

Professor Bill Hill’s work was accepted to WOW.16, a collaboration of the Video Art Festival 
Turku and the New Museum of Networked Art in Finland, May 23-27, 2018. His work, a 
performative installation titled Tabula Rasa, is a 360-degree immersive reality installation to 
engage a transformative, spherical-space showing the metaphorical impact of technology on 
human evolution.  

Professor Jorge Majfud published two books in 2018, published by the University of Valencia 
Press, titled U.S.A ¿Confía Dios en nosotros? And Neomedievalism. Reflections on the Post-
Enlightenment Era). 

Dr. Hilary Morgan and Dr. Michelle Edmonds, Nursing faculty received a Notice of Award from 
Health Resources and Services Administration for a Nurse Faculty Loan proposal. The $168,841 

http://thescienceof.ju.edu/making-drifter-buoys-tracking-ocean-currents
https://www.facebook.com/ScienceonTapJax/
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